
 
99 N. Geneva Road 

Vineyard, UT 84057 

Telephone  (801) 225-2031 

(801)990-4930 

Facsimile: (801) 990-4931 

 

December 31, 2008 

 

*via email & US mail* 

 

Eric Cheng, Chief Railroad Engineer 

UTAH DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION  

4501 South 2700 West 

P.O. Box 143200 

Salt Lake City, UT 84114-3200 

 

 RE: Public Road Railroad Crossing at 400 North Vineyard Road 

  Vineyard Town, Utah 

 

Dear Mr. Cheng: 

 

This letter is to provide comments and objections to any efforts on the part of UDOT, 

UTA, or any other agency to close that public railroad crossing located at 400 North Vineyard 

Road, Vineyard, Utah.  We recently noticed, completely by chance, on the UTA Frontrunner 

website, a reference to a railroad crossing change at “4000 North and Vineyard Road”.  There is 

no such address, but we were curious and began to investigate.  We discovered a photograph that 

showed what appears to be the crossing at 400 North and Vineyard Road.  

 

 We immediately contacted Vineyard Town and were advised that no notice or 

information had been provided to Vineyard Town, and certainly no notice or information was 

provided to Anderson Geneva, the owner of the Geneva property, which is directly serviced by 

this crossing.  This is a vital public crossing and provides access to Vineyard Town and to the 

Anderson Geneva property.  It is used on numerous occasions daily and has historic and future 

access significance to the Town and the property.  Any effort to close this crossing will be 

defended against by legal action against those involved.  Please contact me immediately with any 

information you have with regard to this crossing. 

 

      Sincerely, 

 

 
       

      Dennis M. Astill,  

      Project Manager & General Counsel 
 

DMA\ss 

cc:  Carlos Braceros, UDOT 

       Dave Nazare, UDOT 

                                        AE - Ex 12



 
 

99 N. Geneva Road 

Vineyard, UT 84057 

Telephone  (801) 225-2031 

(801)990-4930 

Facsimile: (801) 990-4931 

 

December 31, 2008 

 

*via email & US Mail* 

 

W. Steve Meyer, P.E.  

UTAH TRANSIT AUTHORITY  

669 West 200 South 

Salt Lake City, UT   84101 

 

  RE: UTA Frontrunner/400 North Vineyard Road Railroad Crossing 

 

Dear Steve: 

 

 This letter is to formally object to the apparent efforts by UTA to close the public at-

grade crossing at 400 North, Vineyard Road in Vineyard, Utah, and to advise that any 

notifications and actions taken with respect to that effort are not in compliance with law.  

Further, any efforts to close that railroad crossing will be vigorously defended against by 

Anderson Geneva.  You should be aware that all information that we have become aware of have 

misidentified the crossing as “4000 North”.  We have also contacted the Town of Vineyard and it 

was completely unaware of these actions, and procedures required to involve local authorities 

have not been complied regarding this important public crossing. 

 

 Any efforts or actions by UTA, UDOT, UP, or others which have any negative impact on 

this crossing will immediately result in legal action for injunctive relief and/or damages. 

 

      Sincerely, 

 

       
 

      Dennis M. Astill,  

      Project Manager & General Counsel 

 
DMA\ss 

cc:  Michael Allegra, UTA 

      Bruce Jones, UTA 

      Randy Farnworth, Mayor 

      Vineyard Town Council 

 

                                        AE - Ex 12




